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STOKE HOLY CROSS PARISH COUNCIL
Planning Sub Committee Chairman ~ Mr C Bussey

Dimora, Chandler Road, Upper Stoke, Norwich, NR14 8RF

To South Norfolk Council Planning Department

Dear Sir or Madam                                 
Further to our letter of 26th August 2020, an updated copy enclosed, regarding the proposed planning application for land to the North and East of Harrold Place, we have been made aware that the application is soon to be submitted for consideration.

The details in our previous letter are basically unchanged except that since that letter, the proposed site has become the only preferred allocation site in the latest South Norfolk Village Clusters Housing Allocations Plan Regulation 18 consultation, following a detailed assessment of its suitability for development.  This has obviously greatly improved the likelihood of the application being approved, given the assessment that in principle, it is the only suitable site for development in the village.

We have been working on the replacement village hall project for over 5 years and have had a full village survey of the residents who overwhelmingly put this as their number one requirement. The success of this application is paramount to the Parish Council being able to achieve this objective with the aid of the Developers proposed contribution of £300,000.00 towards their estimate of £600,000 for the new hall, via a 106 agreement.

There is as stated in our previous letter a growing need for up-to-date community hall in Stoke Holy Cross, particularly for the Pre-school, which have outgrown the capacity of the current building, primarily as a result of the recent developments in the village.

A key benefit of the new hall will be the increased space for the preschool in half of the new hall while other community related activities can take place in the other half, due to the ability to segregate the two halves to fully comply with the regulations.

We look forward to the planning application for this development being forwarded to the Parish Council for its comments in due course, when we intend to facilitate a public display and meeting that will be held for discussion prior to sending our formal response.

We will be asking SNC to include a 106 agreement in the permission if approved, that includes an agreed contribution from the developer that will enable us to construct a ‘fit-for-purpose’ community hall to serve Stoke Holy Cross as it is today, and for the foreseeable future.  

Yours sincerely
Sandy Collins

Chair Stoke Holy Cross PC
